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Legislative Analyst’s Office Releases 2011-12 California Spending Plan 

Today, the Legislative Analyst's Office issued a report, “The Budget Package: 2011-12 California Spending Plan,” outlining California’s recently adopted state budget. The state budget anticipates a $2.6 billion operating surplus. The spending plan calls for $17.2 billion in funding for transportation programs, an increase of 15 percent over 2010-11. Approximately $330 million is allocated for the State Transit Assistance program to support transit projects. Although no Prop 1B funds are designated for local transit projects, the Governor estimates that $500 million will be available from allocations from previous years. $155 million is allocated to the High-Speed Rail Authority for planning, which includes a public outreach plan for the Bakersfield to Los Angeles segment and right-of-way acquisition for the nine proposed segments.  

http://lao.ca.gov/laoapp/PubDetails.aspx?id=2506
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Auctioneering Services RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposal (RFP) next week for Auctioneering Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 16, 2011 through October 20, 2011.

Metro is seeking the services of a qualified Auctioneering Clearance firm, who will, through regularly scheduled, established public auctions (both Live and On-Line) offer for sale to the highest bidder: surplus buses, cars, vans, forklifts, bus and rail parts, miscellaneous heavy-duty equipment, miscellaneous office equipment, and office furniture, with no out-of-pocket expenses to be paid by Metro.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Otto Ojong, Sr. Contract Administrator, at 213-922-1454.

Expo Train Testing

Train testing is underway on the new Expo Light Rail Line. Testing schedules are dynamic and regular notices will be issued to keep you informed of the dates, times and frequency of movement through the community.  Please click here to view the current testing schedule for the week of August 12, 2011 through August 18, 2011.
http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/08/081111-Train-Testing-Update-ENG-Package.pdf
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be traveling to Washington D.C. to meet with members of the Executive Branch and Congressional staff to discuss our board approved federal advocacy agenda.



	

	








